
 

AGENDA ITEM EXECUTIVE SUMMARY Agenda Item number: 6.d 

Title: 
Recommendation to Award Bid for the IL Rt. 31 and 

Roosevelt Sewer Main Replacement Project 

Presenter: Tim Wilson 

Meeting:  Government Services Committee                  Date:  February 22, 2021 

Proposed Cost: $ 2,363,058.50 Budgeted Amount:  $2,400,000 Not Budgeted:     ☐  

Executive Summary (if not budgeted please explain): 

The construction portion of the IL Rt. 31 and Roosevelt sewer trunk main replacement project is 

budgeted in Fiscal years 21 and 22.  Currently the existing sewer main is in poor condition, undersized 

for growth and past its useful life. This project will replace and upsize approximately 1,550 liner feet of 

sanitary sewer and water main along Rt. 31 between Roosevelt and Mosedale Street. In addition, the 

project is proposing to replace an additional 2,200 liner feet of sewer main along Roosevelt between IL 

Rt. 31 and Elm Street. 

  

On January 14th 2021, the City received 11 bids for this project. The bid results are as followed:  

Martam Construction $ 2,363,058.50 

Pan-Oceanic Engineering Co $ 2,392,462.25 

Pirtano Construction $ 2,522,677.70 

H. Linden & Son Sewer and Water $ 2,727,727.00 

Acqua Contractors $ 2,750,000.00 

DiMeo Bros Inc $ 2,811,795.00 

A Lamp Concrete Contractors $ 2,859,130.75 

Copenhaver Construction Inc $ 3,211,608.00 

Bolder Contractors Inc $ 3,222,494.15 

Performance Construction  $ 3,260,284.00 

Mauro Sewer Construction $ 3,297,996.00 

 

With approval of the construction contract the project is expected to start this spring on Rte. 31. The 

majority of the Rte. 31 construction will be completed during the summer. The Roosevelt Road 

completion will be dependent on the fall weather conditions. The goal is to complete the majority of the 

Roosevelt Road construction by this November with some landscaping and restoration to be completed 

in the Spring of 2022.  

 

Martam Construction has successfully completed several other projects within the City of St Charles. 

Martam was recently awarded the construction contract for the 7th Ave Creek Project. Based on the bid 

submittal including past performance, the project engineer of Engineering Enterprises and staff 

recommends awarding the contract to Martam construction contingent on Funding Approval in the FY 

21/22 Budget.        

Attachments (please list):  

 * Proposed Project Map   

Recommendation/Suggested Action (briefly explain): 

Recommendation to award bid to Martam Construction for the IL Rt. 31 and Roosevelt Sewer Main 

Construction for $2,363,058.50, contingent on Funding Approval in the FY 21/22 Budget. 

 




	02.22.21 GSC ES Rt 31 and Roosevelt Trunk Sewer Main Replacement Construction Exec Summ
	02.22.21 GSC ES Rt 31 and Roosevelt Trunk Sewer Main Replacement Construction Support Doc



